Minutes

Ms. Pomales started to talk about the SIP plan.

Then she spoke about our Multiplication Drills. Fluency is a big thing with grasping math. Next week as a school wide initiative they can collect a charm if they pass the test.

Standards Mastery. I-ready has a component called standards mastery. It includes grades 2-5. We want to expose our students and teachers of the rigor of the FSA. We are using standards mastery to reassess those standards. We spoke about the BAS assessment as well. The students can practice i-ready—it is encouraged forty-five minutes a week.

The FALL parade is on the 31st. We have the band coming from Hollywood Hills High School. Mrs. Rashid told parents that the armed guard will let everyone in, but they cannot bring bags. We are planning a Publix night. We are looking at January 17th. More information will be forthcoming.

Mrs. Rashid welcomed everyone. She said that she tries to meet everyone for coffee. She said that we had the science department coming out to train us. She pointed out the science scopes. They will follow the coaching model. We got additional TITLE 1 funds. Please visit the van outside. We are purchasing materials for the math club. We also ordered 2,300 worth of books. Mrs. Rashid spoke about the 100,000 from the penny tax. One of them was technology, one was improvement for the school, and then we will get money for smart fund choice money. Some ideas are the front door buzzer and swipe cards for common areas, gate at the end of car loop, outdoor speakers, small fence to separate the PE area from the REC center, and peep holes for all portables and room 808. She welcomes any ideas. Once we get the money we will develop a ballot and SAC will vote. It is a majority vote.

This is a great place to be. Our enrollment grew, we are at 620. We opened up a third grade class. Tomorrow there is an I zone meeting at Hollywood Hills Elementary. The camps will happen during Tuesday and Wednesday.

The grades for clubs are 3-5. Someone asked about the pay for the monitor. We are looking for subs. Sometimes we have to split classes when teachers are out. So if you know anyone please apply.

The spokesperson from CARD Spoke about the services they can provide.

Ms. Rodriguez spoke about the parent workshop for Title 1. She encouraged our parents to pick up a flyer about how to help your students. They provide dinner. The next one is at Atlantic West Elementary. Having Title 1 is such a benefit for our school. It's based on the number of free and reduced lunches at a school. They fund and provide everything. Hispanic Unity will be here tonight.

Questions or concerns?

Our next meeting date will be November 13th. We will have it on the morning.